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LAND USE AND ZONING COMMITTEE AMENDMENT

The Land Use and Zoning Committee offers the following first amendment to File No. 2009-694:

(1)
On page 2, line 6, after “Committee” insert “attached hereto as Exhibit 1”; and

(2)
Attach Exhibit 1 as labeled; and

(3)
Amend the introduction to reflect this Amendment.

Form Approved:

     /s/   Shannon K. Eller____________

Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By:
Shannon K. Eller
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FINAL ORDER GRANTING APPEAL WITH CONDITIONS ?7

The Land Use and Zoning (LUZ) Committee reviewed the Notice of Appeal and Record of Proceedings before
the Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) regarding Application COA-09-257, including the above-referenced
Application, the Report of the Planning and Development Department, the Final Order issued by the HPC, the
applicable portions of the transcript of the HPC meeting and documentary evidence submitted to the HPC.
Additionally, the Land Use and Zoning Committee heard testimony and received and reviewed documentary evidence
at the Committee meeting and public hearing on September 15, 2009.

Upon review of the entire record, including the transcript of the Land Use and Zoning Committee meeting and
public hearing, attached hereto and incorporated by reference, the Council finds substantial competent evidence in the

record to conclude that Application COA-09-257 meets the criteria of the applicable Sections of the Zoning Code.
Therefore, it is hereby ordered:

The Appeal is GRANTED subject to the following conditions:

(a) The property owner is allowed to secure and maintain the property for a period of three (3) years
from the adoption date of Resolution 2009-694.

(b) Maintaining the property shall include securing all building openings against unauthorized
access; maintaining the property, itself, to prevent the unauthorized accumulation of vegetation, trash or debris,

erasing graffiti in a timely manner and otherwise maintaining the property in a safe and reasonably clean
manner.

(©) The property owner shall certify that repairs have been made to the balcony so that it is safe and
is not otherwise a danger to the public.

(d) Electrical utilities shall be disconnected until an electrical safety inspection has been conducted
by a licensed electrician.

(e) Pursuant to section 307.110(a), Ordinance Code, complying with all the above conditions shall

constitute proper corrective action to satisfy Chapter 518, Ordinance Code, as applied to the current condition
of the building.

(f) This Resolution 2009-694 shall not affect the City’s ability to respond to substantial changes in
circumstances as applied to this building after the effective date of this Resolution.

(g) If, after the three-year time period identified in this Resolution, the property owner has not either
sold the property or is not in the process of significant renovations to rehabilitate the property, the owner shall
be allowed to re-apply for a certificate of appropriateness for demolition. This Resolution shall not constitute
competent, substantial evidence to support or oppose a subsequent demolition certificate of appropriateness.

(h)  The property owner may, at any time, utilize any portion of the building (which may include
restoring utilities) so long as that portion of the property has been certified through permitting or other
inspection, that it is in compliance with all applicable codes and requirements pertaining to such use.

1) This Resolution shall be personal to the current owner of the property, and shall not be
transferable to new or subsequent purchasers.
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' XYy oF oIS 1  wanted to speak to.

2 LAND USK AND IONING

S 2 MR. KRAVITZ: Yes.

’ 3 THE CHAIRMAN: We will close the public

) 4 hearing.

Z o beld on Tomaday, September 15 5 Mr. Crofts, can you give us the amendment?

7 2009, coomencing at 5:00 p.m., City H’n.l]., Council ' 6 MR. CROFTS: Bc glad to. .

7 The amendment consists of five conditions.
8 Chambers, 1lst Floor, Jacksoanville, Florida, before
8  They are as follows:
9 Diane M. Tropla, a Notary Public in and for the State .
1o of Florids at 9 "The developer shall be subject to the
o or: at lLarge. L. ..

. 10  original legal description dated July 7th,
12 PRESENT: 1 l 2009'"

'3 AAY HOLT, Chals. 12 Number 2, "The developer shall be subject

14 A iEL DAVES, e e s 13 to the original written description dated

15 STRPHEN J00ST, Committes Wember. 14 July 21st, 2009." .

16 DOW REDWAN, Committes Member 15 Number 3, "The developer shall be subject
17 ALSO PRESENT: 16  to the original site plan dated July 7th,
18 JACK WEBB, City Council Member. 17 2009."

15 SEAn RELLS. CIDE. Cerrent Eiareing. ” CTT- 18 Number 4, "The developer shall be subject
20 ion TEALs OCfice of momemy T, 19 to the Development Services Division memorandum
2 SERRINE TR Tonlotatiee mastonne” 20  dated August 6th, 2009, or as otherwise approved
22 mssre + Jegisiative Assistant. 21 by the Planning and Development Department.”
23 T 22 Fifth and finally, "On-site lighting

N
-

N
W

structures shall be limited to 20 feet in height
with full cutoffs and shall be designed and

N
“n

[
&

25 installed to localize illumination onto the
Page 2 Page 4
1 PROCEEDINGS 1 subject property and to minimize unreasonable
2 September 15, 2009 5:00 p.m. 2 visual interference and impact onto any
3 --- 3 adjoining properties."
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Good evening, folks. 4 That's it.
5 We are going to try to make this fast. 1 5 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Kravitz, are you okay
6 think everybody knows everybody here, so let's 6  with all those?
7  not go through the around-the-horn thing 7 MR. KRAVITZ: Yes, we are, Sir.
8  tonight. 8 MR. JOOST: Move the amendment.
9 Mr. Webb is here to speak to an issue. 9 DR. GAFFNEY: Second.
10  Let's take up his item first, and then Mr. Teal 10 THE CHAIRMAN: T have a motion and second
11 has got an item, and then we'll move through the 11 on the amendment.
12 rest. So if we could all get our agendas out. 12 Any speakers on that?
13 Go to page 8, item 20, 2009-626. We will open 13 MR. WEBB: 1didn't plan anything, but I'll
14 the public bearing. 14 tell you real quick.
15 Seeing no speakers -- 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Mr. Webb, go ahead.
16 (Mr. Kravitz approaches the podium.) 16 MR. WEBB: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Oops. Mr. Kravitz. 17 I declare ex-parte. Yesterday afternoon,
18 MR. KRAVITZ: Yeah, I had a card. 18 about noontime, I had a brief conversation with
19 MR. JOOST: Here for questions only? 19 Ms. Alberta Hipps regarding some objections from
20 MR. KRAVITZ: Yeah. Just for questions, 20  some of the neighbors and the resolution of
21 but there was some conditions, and that's why I 21 those objections.
22 just wanted to make sure that we were okay with 22 Thank you.
23 them. 23 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. I'm sorry. I
24 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Mr. Crofts will go 24  probably should have let him do that during the
25  over those in just a moment, if that was all you 25  public hearing.
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1 Right, Ms. Eller? 1 aproperty owner that was somewhat caught
2 MS. ELLER: It's all right. 2 between a rock and a hard place between two City
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. You'll forgive me 3  agencies. On the one hand, he -- the folks from
4  this once? 4  Municipal Code Compliance were requiring him to
5 All right. We have a motion and second on 5  either fix the property up or tear it down.
6  the amendment. 6 The property is located in the Springfield
7 All in favor signify by saying aye. 7 historic district. In order to demolish a
8 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Aye. 8  structure in a historic district, you're
9 THE CHAIRMAN- Any opposed? 9  required to get a certificate of appropriateness
10 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (NO response.) 10  from the Jacksonville Historic Preservation
11 THE CHAIRMAN: The amendment passes. 1t Commission.
12 MR. JOOST: Move the bill as amended. 12 He presented the application to the JHPC
13 MR.DAVIS: Second. 13 and the Historic Preservation Commission denied
14 THE CHAIRMAN: A motion and second on 14 the request to demolish the structure. The
15 -626. Please open the ballot. 15 property owner himself doesn't desire to tear it
16 (Committee ballot opened.) 16  down. What he desires is to actually fix it up
17 MR.HOLT: (Votes yea.) 17  into a usable space. The building itself is an
18 MR. DAVIS: (Votes yea.) 18 old convenience store, originally built as a
19 DR. GAFFNEY: (Votes yea.) 19  convenience store with some apartments built on
20 MR. JOOST: (Votes yea.) 20 the second story of it.
2] MR. REDMAN: (Votes yea.) n And so what 1 have done is to contact the
22 THE CHAIRMAN: Close the ballot and record 22 attorney representing the property owner and
23 the vote. 23 have worked out what we would propose jointly as
24 {Committee ballot closed.) 24  a compromise to the City Council in order to
25 MS. LAHMEUR: Five yeas, zero nays. 25 resolve this appeal, and I've handed out a copy
Page 6 ) Page 8
1 THE CHAIRMAN: By your action, you have 1 of that before you.
2 approved item number 20, -626. 2 There are nine items that the City and that
3 MR.KRAVITZ: Thank you. 3 the applicant, or the appellant in this case,
4 MR. WEBB: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 4  have agreed to. And, if I could, 1'd like to
5 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Webb. 5  justread those into the record so that any
6 MS. HIPPS: Thank you. 6  members of the public might be able to address
7 (M. Jones enters the proceedings.) 7  them if they have specific concerns about
8 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Which one was 8  particular items.
9  Mr. Teal's? 9 Now, the first item is that the property
10 Back here on page 13, item 39, 2009-694. 10  owner would be allowed to secure and maintain
11 DR. GAFFNEY: Move the bill. 11 the property for a period of threc years from
12 THE CHAIRMAN: Let's open the public 12 the adoption date of this resolution. So they
13 hearing. Actually, you know what, let's let 13 can board it up and seal it to prevent
14  Mr. Teal speak first before we go to any 14  unauthorized access to the building for a period
15  speakers — but we don't have any cards? 15  of three years.
16 MS. STEPHENS: No. 16 Maintaining the property shall include
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Mr. Teal, could you 17 securing all building openings against
18  queue it up for us? 18  unauthorized access, maintaining the property
19 MR. TEAL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 19 itself to prevent the unauthorized accumulation
20 This is resolution 2009-694 and it's an 20  of vegetation, trash or debris, erasing graffiti
21 appeal from the Jacksonville Historic 21 in a timely manner, and otherwise maintaining
22 Preservation Commission of a denial of an 22 the property in a safe and reasonably clean
23 application submitted by a property owner at 23 manner.
24 1553 North Market Street to demolish the 24 The third item is that the property owner
25  structure. This is a situation where we've got 25  shall certify that repairs have been made to the
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1 balcony so that it is safe and not otherwise a 1 hand
2 danger to the public; that electrical utilities 2 Mr. Joost.
3 shall be disconnected until an electrical safety 3 MR. JOOST- Okay. So if everybody is in
4  inspection has been conducted by a licensed 4  agreement to these nine conditions, how do -- do
5  electrician; and, pursuant to section 307.110(A) 5  we vote to either grant the appeal or deny it?
6  of the ordinance code, complying with all of the 6  What do we need to do at that point?
7  above conditions shall constitute proper 7 MS. ELLER: My recommendation would be to
8  corrective action to satisfy Chapter 518 of the 8  grant the appeal subject to these conditions.
9  ordinance code as it's applied to the current 9 MR. JOOST: Subject to the nine conditions.
10 condition of the building. 10 MS. ELLER: The reason why is that you're,
11 This agreement will not affect the City's 11 in essence, modifying what was done at the
12 ability to respond to a substantial change in 12 Historic Preservation Commission, so -- and
13 circumstances as applied to this building after 13 you're also granting relief pursuant to these
14 the effective date of the agreement; that after 14 conditions. So as opposed to denying the appeal
15 the three-year time period identified in this 15  and then adding these conditions, I would
16  agreement, the property owner has not either -- 16  suggest that you grant the appeal specific to
17 if the property owner has not either sold the 17 these conditions, and it accomplishes it.
18 property or is not in the process of significant 18 MR.JOOST: Okay. Move to grant -- move to
19  renovations to rehabilitate the property, the 19 grant the appeal with these nine conditions.
20  owner shall be allowed to reapply for a 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Let's close the public
21 certificate of appropriateness for demolition. 21 hearing first.
22 This agreement shall not constitute 22 MR.JOOST: Okay.
23  competent substantial evidence to support or 23 THE CHAIRMAN: Do we have any speakers?
24  oppose a subsequent demolition certificate of 24 AUDIENCE MEMBERS (No response.)
25 appropriateness. 25 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Seeing no speakers,
Page 10} . Page 12
1 The property owner may, at any time, 1 we'll close the public hearing.
2 utilize any portion of the building, which may 2 Did we have some speakers?
3 include restoring utilities, so long as that 3 MS. DE SPAIN: (Indicating.)
4  portion of the property has been certified 4 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma’am. Come on down if
5  through permitting or other inspection that it 5  you wanted to speak on this. The public hearing
6  is in compliance with all applicable codes and 6 is open. You can fill out a blue card later.
7  requirements pertaining to such use. 7  That's fine.
8 And then, finally, this agreement shall be 8 (Ms. De Spain approaches the podium.)
9  personal to the current owner of the property 9 MS. DE SPAIN: Thank you.
10 and shall not be transferrable to new or 10 THE CHAIRMAN: If you can give us your name
11 subsequent purchasers. 11 and address. And then when you get done, fill
12 In crafting this agreement, I attempted to 12 out a blue card for us.
13 incorporate comments that were made by 13 MS. DE SPAIN: Okay. Louise De Spain, 1851
14  representatives from SPAR at the Historic 14 North Liberty Street.
15  Preservation Commission, particularly with the 15 And I'm actually the executive director for
16  safety of the balcony itself, which led to that 16  SPAR, and I do remember specifically when this
17 condition that the balcony be certified as being 17 building came to the Historic Preservation
18 safe. And, otherwise, the parties have agreed 18  Commission. And, unfortunately, I'm sorry. 1
19 to this agreement and that would satisfy both 19  just ammived, so I haven't had time to read
20  the requirements of Chapter 518 and also the 20  through these conditions.
21 historic section under Chapter 307. 21 1 guess 1 would have to just sort of
22 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Does anybody have any |22  reiterate what was said at the Historic .
23 question of Mr. Teal? 23 Preservation Commission, and that is that I
24 My queue is down. So if anybody has 24  personally saw some problem with the safety of
25  anything you need to say, please raise your 25 that balcony. The people from Code Enforcement
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1 had some issues, and 1 went by to drive to see 1 MR. JONES: (Votes yea.)
2 it myself, that the building is beginning to 2 MR. DAVIS: (Votes yea.)
3 lean some, and I think that is a significant 3 DR. GAFFNEY- (Votes yea.)
4  consideration, 4 MR. JOOST: (Votes yea.)
5 I know that the people who have wanted to 5 MR. REDMAN: (Votes yea.)
6  address this situation have actually presented a 6 THE CHAIRMAN: Close the ballot and record
7  plan where they would fix up the outside of the 7  the vote.
8  building but needed some time on the interior. 8 (Committee ballot closed.)
9 Again, I can't really address that because 1 9 MS. LAHMEUR: Six yeas, zero nays.
10  haven't had the opportunity to talk with anyone 10 THE CHAIRMAN: By your action, you have
11 from Code Enforcement about whether they would |11 approved 2009-694.
12 allow that or not. 1've tried, but I haven't 12 Councilman Jones wanted to ask a question.
13 been able to speak with anyone yet. 13 MR. JONES: Thank you.
14 So I just wanted to give that input. 14 Through the Chair to Mr. Teal. Who will
15 I'm not sure at this point what I should 15  enforce —- who will ensure that this will
16  say because I haven't seen these conditions, but 16 - actually happen? Because I know a lot of times
17 1 wanted you to at least know that I had been 17 we put conditions on PUDs, and I've gotten
18  there and had heard the HPC input. 18 several complaints that nobody is enforcing the
19 So thank you. 19 planned unit development.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma'am. 20 MR. TEAL: This would be -- through the
21 Anybody else who didn't get a chance to put 21 Chair to Councilmember Jones, this would be
22 in a blue card but wants to speak? 22 enforceable by the City's Historic Preservation
23 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.) 23 enforcement individual. I think Martin Kennelly
24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Seeing no other 24 is his name.
25  speakers, we will close that public hearing. 25 But, in essence, this would be -- because
Page 14 Page 16
1 MR. JOOST: Move to grant the appeal 1 we —it's in the posture of an appeal for a
2 subject to the nine conditions. 2 certificate of appropriateness for demolition,
3 MR. DAVIS: Second. 3 that — any conditions that are placed on any
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Ihave a motion to grant the 4  certificate of appropriateness are enforced by a
5 appeal subject to those nine conditions. 5  Planning Department inspector.
6 Are we in the proper order to go ahead and 6 MR. JONES: Okay. Thank you.
7  take a voice vote on the appeal? 7 And how many Planning Department
8 MS. ELLER: (Nods head.) 8  inspectors — that's not part of the code
9 THE CHAIRMAN: On the amendment? 9 compliance, is it?
10 MS. ELLER: On the amendment. 10 MR. TEAL: There is one individual who is
11 THE CHAIRMAN: All nght. All in favor of 11 dedicated as a historic preservation enforcement
12 the amendment with the nine conditions as 12 inspector. His duties are to ensure compliance
13 listed, please signify by saying aye. 13 with Chapter 307 in Springfield and in
14 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Aye. 14 Riverside/Avondale and then as any landmarks
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed? 15 that might be designated anywhere else in the
16 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 16  city.
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none, the amendment 17 MR. JONES: One final question.
18  passes. 18 Erasing graffiti in a timely manner. How
19 MR. JONES: Move the bill as amended. 19 would you define that?
20 MR. JOOST: Second. 20 MR. TEAL: That's actually in the ordinance
21 THE CHAIRMAN: We have a motion and second {21 code. It's required that graffiti be removed
22 to grant the appeal. 22 within 24 hours of the property owner being
23 Please open the ballot. 23 notified.
24 (Committee ballot opened.) 24 MR. JONES: Okay. A timely manner is
25 MR. HOLT: (Votes yea.) 25 24 hours from the time the owner is notified?
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